TOWN OF EATON, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03832 EVANS MEMORIAL BUILDING BOARD OF SELECTMEN

February 15, 2024

A duly-noticed Special Meeting of the Board of Selectmen took place on Thursday, February 15, 2024 at the Evans Memorial Building. Present were Dick Fortin and Ed Reilly. The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am.

Rick Evans and Noah Hoffman from NHDRA joined the Board to review an application for abatement of Yield Taxes.

Rick Evans reviewed DRA Rule 3406.01 regarding assessment of Yield Tax and reviewed all information submitted for the abatement request.

After Rick Evans and Noah Hoffman left the meeting, the Board discussed the application and reviewed the submitted information. The Selectmen voted to approve an abatement of \$2455.73 to be refunded with 4% interest of \$98.23.

Ed Reilly made a motion, seconded by Dick Fortin, to adjourn the meeting. Motion unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at 12:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Lianne Boelzner

Lianne Boelzner

TOWN OF EATON, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03832 EVANS MEMORIAL BUILDING BOARD OF SELECTMEN

February 15, 2024

A duly-noticed Special Meeting of the Board of Selectmen took place on Thursday, February 15, 2024 at the Evans Memorial Building. Present were Dick Fortin and Ed Reilly. The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm.

David Norton met with the Board to review plans and estimates for the proposed Town Hall addition and Town Garage. Cost-saving suggestions were made for each project.

Ed Reilly made a motion, seconded by Dick Fortin, to adjourn the meeting. Motion unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Richard Fortin

Richard Fortin